Athletic Council Meeting Minutes
IPTAY Multipurpose Room
February 1, 2018, 3:30pm
Voting Members Present: Mike Godfrey, chair; June Pilcher; Lambert McCarty; William Baldwin; Brenda Burk; Bob Brookover; Hook Bruner and George Smith
Non-Voting Members Present:  Steve Duzan; Elliott Charles; John Griffin; Janie Hodge; Graham Neff; Dan Radakovich; Leslie Moreland; Stephanie Ellison and Rhonda Todd
Godfrey convened the meeting at 3:30 pm
Introductions
Godfrey welcomed the committee.  
Consideration of Meeting Minutes
The committee approved December meeting minutes.
Faculty Athletic Representative Report
Hodge stated that she attended an NCAA conference in January where the committee approved medical coverage for student-athletes two-years after they leave the university.  She reported this committee would continue to look at future discussion and legislation concerning mental health.  Hodge reported that she would head to the winter ACC meeting in a few weeks.  
Nieri Student Athlete Academic Area Report
Duzan stated that he is working on the fall academic report and he will provide to the council when it is complete.  He distributed two handouts concerning student-athlete development.  He reported that Clemson is currently ranked number one as it pertains to community service hours.  He highlighted several upcoming events, and the council discussed.  
Athletic Department Report
Radakovich congratulated the Men’s Basketball team for the season so far and he is looking forward to NCAA playoffs in Brooklyn, NY.   He reported that improvements to the IPTAY building are still developing, and he has met with an architect for the new Softball facility.  Radakovich will take improvement plans for the Soccer offices and fields to the BOT in April.  He reported that he is pushing the contractors for the new Tennis Complex to be complete in August.  SWU and Anderson University will assist by hosting our Tennis teams until the complex is complete.  He stated that Tim Bourret is retiring in June.  
Committee Reports
Academics Policies and Integrity Committee – No report
Student Athlete Welfare and Experience Committee - Godfrey reported that his committee did not meet, but he had a meeting with Stephanie Ellison and Natalie Honnen to discuss concerns about mental health opportunities for student athletes.  He distributed a report of his findings, and the council discussed.
Radakovich stated that he plans to have an all-staff meeting concerning what happened recently at Michigan State concerning sexual harassment.   Brookover request a report from the meeting for Faculty Senate.  
Administration and Communication Committee – no report
Other
[bookmark: _GoBack]Godfrey stated that the Chair for the Athletic Council will expire this year, and the new position will need to be in place by May.  He encouraged members to make nominations in March, and the Council can elect a new Chair in April.   He reminded the committee that the Chair must be a full time regular faculty member, and if the membership term expires during the two-year term, your membership is extended until the Chair service is expires.  
Godfrey reported that he is working with Brookover and Faculty Senate concerning membership expiration dates since they are all set to expire at the same time.  
Future meeting dates:  March 1, April 5, and May 3
Meeting adjourned at 4:14 PM
Minutes respectfully submitted by Rhonda Todd
